
 
 

REPORT TO THE CITY COUNCIL 
 

DATE ISSUED:   May 5, 2011     REPORT NO:  CCR 11-001 

 

ATTENTION: Council President and Members of the City Council 

   For the Agenda of July 11, 2011       

 

SUBJECT:             Housing Impact Fee Recommendations                 

 

COUNCIL DISTRICT: Citywide                                        

 

REQUESTED ACTION:   
That the City Council approves the recommendations from the Land Use and Housing Committee 

(LU&H) and the San Diego Housing Commission for changes to the Housing Impact Fee, as included in 

this report. 

 

SUMMARY:   
The City of San Diego’s Housing Impact Fee (referred to as “linkage” fee) was initially established 

through a nexus study performed in 1989.  At that time, the fee levels were set at an amount equal to 

approximately ten percent of the impact on low income residents earning below 80 percent Area Median 

Income (AMI).  In 1996 Housing Impact fee levels were reduced by fifty percent (50%).  Since 1996 

there has not been an adjustment to the Housing Impact fee and, as a result, the current levels, which 

range from $0.27 to $1.06/SF based on development type, remain substantially below the original nexus 

amounts.   

 

At the November 10, 2010 LU&H meeting, Housing Commission (HC) staff was directed to analyze the 

Jobs Housing Nexus Study that was completed by Keyser Marston Associates in October 2010.  That 

study included analysis and explanation of the nexus between job creation and the need for additional 

affordable housing as well as recommendations and options for the Housing Impact Fee currently in 

place in the City of San Diego.  During the LU&H meeting, the need for broader public review and 

input was discussed and the HC staff was instructed to provide an opportunity for the general public to 

review the proposed recommendations and to provide written comments in a March 2011 report to 

LU&H.  On March 30, 2011, the Housing Commission presented recommendations for changes to the 

Housing Impact Fee to the Land Use & Housing Committee.  LU&H recommended that the City 

Council approve the recommendations for the changes to the Housing Impact Fee as included this 

report.  

 

This report includes final recommendations from the Housing Commission following meetings with 

interested stakeholders, publication of draft recommendations, meetings and discussions held throughout 

the public comment period, which closed on March 18, 2011.  The final recommendations were 

prepared considering the continuing need for affordable housing while at the same time acknowledging 

the severity of the current economic situation in the region.   

 

Recommendations for the Housing Impact Fee (Linkage Fees) 

 

1. Maintain current fees for two years (July 1, 2011 through June 30, 2013). 








